ASSOCIATION OF CERTIFICATED FIELD ARCHAEOLOGISTS

Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 16th September 2015

St Andrew's Building Room 338

1. Present: Dugie MacInnes (Chair), Stuart Mackey (Secretary), Ewen Smith (Treasurer),  Elizabeth Bryson, Libby King, Angela McDonald (GU Centre for Open Studies), Elaine Black, Wendy Raine

2. Apologies: Susan Hunter, Richard Anderson, Ian Marshall, Janie Munro.

3. Minutes from Committee meeting of 29th April 2015:  Proposed by Stuart Mackey. Seconded by Dugie MacInnes. 
4. Matters Arising/actions from previous meeting: No matters arising. 

5. Tiree: Wendy Raine attended the committee meeting to propose a potential survey on Tiree, looking at medieval and other targeted sites also, supporting Northlight and involving locals too. Dates were proposed in May and June and the membership will be canvassed for interest and availability. 

6. CFA: Angela reported that with two weeks until the start of term, there are a worryingly low level of enrolments with only 7 out of 18 students continuing onto second year so far, but this may be due to a delay in SAAS funding. However, the course is still expected to go ahead as there have already been enquiries for next year. At this stage Angela and Allan still have their roles, but in February there is another budget with the possibility of coming under scrutiny again. 

7. Treasurer’s Report: Ewen reported that the current figures at now at the independent examiner for approval and will be ready for the AGM. There is a net income of £112 and a closing balance of £27 310.54. Ewen made some suggestions in adjusting the roles of Treasurer and Secretary in the transitional period of seeking volunteers for these vacant roles to make them less daunting and more appealing, such as a separate role of Membership Secretary and will make more detailed information on this. It was also reported that the application to OSCR for conversion to a SCIO is ready but waiting only on Richard Anderson's signature. 

8. Secretary’s Report: Stuart reported that he continues with the essential secretarial duties and circulating relevant information and announcements to the membership as required. Invitations to the AGM and subscription notices for 2015-16 will be circulated shortly. 
9. AGM: A caterer is still being sought, several quotes have been requested and a final decision will be made shortly. It was confirmed that the event will be at lunchtime and BYO. Both Ewen and Elizabeth submitted their apologies in advance. Dugie checked the details of the draft Chair's report and asked for details of anything he may have missed. 
10. Replacement of vacant committee positions: Libby said she is happy to take over the Secretary role, she'll be recommended by the committee at the AGM. A remit of tasks and proposals for new roles of Membership Secretary will follow. ES and SM for action.  

11. Website: In Janie's absence, the Secretary read out a prepared report from Janie. No new issues. 
12. Newsletter: Both Ian and Richard were absent, so nothing new was reported on the newsletter. 
13. Surveys and Publications: Elizabeth reported there is still and slow but steady sale of publications, including some early reports. Sourcing them from the archives is becoming increasingly complicated, and a digitisation project involving current CFA students was mooted. Dugie reported that in regard to the Glen Lochay survey, the south side of the Glen is finished and surveying continues on the north side. Proof reading for the next survey publication is underway. In regards to the Skye survey, Anne and John MacDonald will returning to Kildonan to mop up the remaining bits and pieces. 
14. AOCB: Nothing new to report.
15. Dates of Next Meeting: The next committee meetings will be on the 25th of November and 27th of January. 
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